       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  

COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH

MINUTES

28th January 2013

at

Berneray Community Hall

Present:      Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred McLeod (Treasurer), Ian Hoyle (Clerk), Cllr U Robertson and 5 members of the public.

Apologies:Cllr Neil Beaton, PC Craig Rose,  John MacLean, Mary McCormick Margaret Patterson, Cllr A Campbell, 

	
	Description
	Responsibility

Initials

	1
	Minutes from previous meeting read and approved.
	

	2
	There will be funds for repairs to the War Memorial, Uisdean will let us know when.
	

	3
	The Historical society will keep the lease for the fishing on Loch Brusda, but the BCC will take over the running.
	

	4
	Journey time for pupils attending local schools have risen, Andrew has written to the Council about the matter.
	

	5
	The new Lochmaddy ferry is struggling to meet it's timetable obligations. Email relevant people to express our concerns. Email list from Uisdean.
	IFH

	6
	Invite Christine MacLeod to the next meeting to discuss fire hydrants.
	IFH

	7
	Invite Donald Johnson to the next meeting to talk about gritting.
	IFH

	8
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


Water main replacement plans:

            Malcolm MacPhail came to the meeting to explain their proposed works to Berneray water supply to try and solve the foul taste issue experienced by some Berneray Residents.

            Scottish water is undertaking the replacement of  all Asbestos Cement pipes throughout Scotland over the next 10 years, but they have decided to replace part of the Berneray supply line this year.

            They intend to replace the pipes from Pol an Or through Back Hill and along to the School house junction, as well a the main line up Borve road and down the other side.

            This should reduce the PH by 1 point for every one on the end of the main lines. The existing PH varies by as much as 1.75 between the causeway end and Sand Hill, Triallagarrey and the Community Hall, and the reduction of 1 point should make a substantial difference to the taste.

            Scottish water will undertake more test on the water after the pipe has been replaced. They currently have no plans to replace any more pipe on Berneray, but if the tests show little or no improvement to the water supply, then they will look again at this matter.

           Scottish water is about to install a new membrane filter to the pumping station at Lochmaddy. This should reduce the need for chemical additives in the water, and therefore help reduce the variation in the taste of the water. 

           Hopefully this should bring and end to this sorry saga.

Harris Buy out:

            Donald attended the first meeting of the steering committee for the Bays of Harris Estate on the 21 Jan.

            Donald was elected to the position of Chair.

           Because of the problems associated with the Parc buy out, and the protracted and expensive legal action being taken, the Scottish Parliement as said it will not undertake any more hostile buy outs until Parc is settled.

